

## Greetings to

## THE LIEUTENANT- GOVERNOR OF ONTARIO The Honourable Elizabeth Dowdeswell, OC OONT

## MAY IT PLEASE YOUR HONOUR:

The members of the Provincial Chapter of Ontario IODE, meeting virtually by video teleconference on the occasion of the 102<sup>nd</sup> Annual General Meeting wish to affirm our loyalty to you as our Honorary Patron and as the representative in Ontario of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

IODE members across the Province of Ontario remain, as expressed by our motto, "Women dedicated to a better Canada." We take great pride in the example of dedication, service and inclusion set by Your Honour. We are thankful for Your Honour's patronage and strongly support the priorities you have set for yourself as you fulfill your duties and your pledge of building resilience and sustainability through inclusive economic prosperity, environmental stewardship and social cohesion, as well as safeguarding democracy.

Please accept the best wishes of IODE members across Ontario as you carry out your duties during Her Majesty's Platinum Jubilee year.